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Two died and other two in critical condition on metal explosion in east 
of Honiara 

  
The Explosive Ordnance Disposal (EOD) team of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
(RSIPF) have responded to an explosion incident, which claimed two lives and left two in 
critical condition at upper Betikama area, East of Honiara yesterday 25 October 2021. 

Initial report said that a family was preparing food for dinner. They lit a fire on a piece of 
roofing iron beside a piece of galvanised pipe 60mm in diameter and its thickness is 5mm. 
While the fire was burning, it heats the galvanised pipe and causes the explosion. 

Officer in-charge of the EOD team, Inspector Clifford Tunuki says, “The EOD team and 
Forensic have responded to the incident and secured the scene. A father and son died after 
the explosion and a mother with the other son was in critical condition.” 

OIC Tunuki says, “At the scene there was no crater or hole seen as a sign of a bomb blast. 
Thus it was highly suspicious that the galvanized metal pipe that was lying on top of the 
copper close to the fire which believed to have contained energized and highly flammable 
materials.”  

 “My condolence to the family and relatives of the deceased for the loss of their loved 
ones.”    

“Investigation into the matter continues and I call on any one residing at the place of incident 

who may have any information to come forward to police. You can call the Police toll free 

line on 999 or any nearest Police Stations or you may call directly to our EOD mobile on 

7495215,” says Inspector Tunuki. 

 

//End// 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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